
 
 

City of Lanett 
Meeting Minutes 

Monday, January 3, 2022  6:00 PM    Lanett Council Chambers 

Regular Session - 
The City Council of the City of Lanett, Alabama, met in regular session on Monday, 

January 3, 2022, in the Council Chambers of the Lanett Municipal Complex at 6:00 P.M.   

 

Council members present were Tony Malone, Tamalita Autry, and Angelia Thomas.  

Mayor Heard presided over the meeting.   

 

Rev. Rodney Jones said the invocation and Mayor Heard led the pledge of allegiance. 

 

Councilmember Malone made the motion to adopt the prepared agenda.  Councilmember 

Thomas seconded the motion.  Motion unanimously carried. 

 

Councilmember Thomas made the motion to approve the minutes of the December 20, 

2021 Council Meeting.  Councilmember Autry seconded the motion.  Motion unanimously 

carried. 
 

A Proclamation was presented to Mrs. Jo Francis House Jackson, former Lanett resident 

who recently celebrated her 95th birthday. The proclamation was presented by Mayor 

Heard. 

Approval of Invoices was motioned by Councilmember Malone and seconded by 

Councilmember Thomas. Motion unanimously carried.  

Resolution 01-22-01 a resolution authorizing contract renewal for business license 

administration with Avenue Insights & Analytics, LLC was put into motion by 

Councilmember Malone and seconded by Councilmember Autry. Motion unanimously 

carried.   

Police Chief Johnny Wood announced new promotions and appointments in the police 

department.  They were as follows: 

 Blake Brown – Sergeant 

 Terry Daniel – Sergeant 

 Kody Kent – Sergeant 

 Patrick McCullough – Commander  

 Robert Fontaine – CID Sergeant 

 Alvin McCarley - 2nd School Resource Officer 

401 N. Lanier Ave. 
Lanett, AL 36863 



  

Police Chief Johnny Wood announced that Lieutenant Brittni Reaves was the 2021 Officer 

of the Year. Reaves has been employed with the city since 2011 and is currently assigned as 

a school resource officer. Wood stated that she is a positive influential role model.  

 

Councilman Malone had no committee report. He wished Mrs. Jackson a happy birthday 

and thanked everyone for being present. 

 

Councilwoman Autry had no committee report. She stated that Mrs. Jackson was an 

amazing citizen and wished her a happy birthday.  She congratulated the officers being 

recognized, stated that she taught some of them as well as their children. 

 

Councilman Looser was absent. 

 

Councilwoman Thomas had no committee report. She congratulated the officers being 

recognized and stated that she has heard so many great things about Lt. Reaves and 

appreciate all of her hard work. 

 

Councilman Dobbs was absent. 

 

Mayor Heard once again congratulated Mrs. Jackson on this milestone birthday. He also 

congratulated the officers on their new assignments.  Mayor Heard stated that he had the 

opportunity to work with Lt. Reaves in the school system for many years and 

congratulated her once again.  

 

Mayor Heard announced that our next meeting would be January 18, 2022. 

 

Mayor Heard asked for a motion to dismiss. Mr. Malone motioned and Mrs. Thomas 

seconded. 

 

Mayor Heard stated that there being no further business to come before this council, 

motion duly made, the meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m. 

 

Attest:  

  

_____________________  _______________________________ 

Jamie L. Heard, Mayor   Deborah Gilbert, City Clerk/Treasurer 


